Marion's Garden HOA Meeting Minutes

The monthly MGHA meeting was held Tuesday, January 11th at the Walti storage unit at 6:00 pm. Present were President Mike Weisgram, Treasurer James Walti, Secretary Todd Bowman & Board Member Reg Nelsen. Gary Johnson attended via phone call. Vice President Marlin Roseland and Matt Mitchell were absent due to a scheduling conflict.

Board members read the December Minutes. Walti motioned to approve the minutes; Nelsen seconded. Motion carried.

Financials / Bills

Walti provide an update on the financials. Cash on hand is \$8,438, and \$40,000 each in the canal and future improvement funds. Dues statements will be sent before February 1st. Nothing further in regard to financials and no bills were due. Nelson moved to approve the financials; Weisgram seconded. Motion carried.

Old Business

The picnic shelter concrete slab may be poured later this year.

The townhomes construction on Port Charlotte has begun.

Weisgram has contacted the City of Fort Pierre (by email) if they were ready for MGHOA to ask for dredging reimbursement / participation. Rick Hahn was going to get pertinent information packets to the Council members prior to the request. No response as of yet. – No Update

Christmas light contest was judged by Tom and Becky Dravland – Winners:

Traditional Display: Butch & Marty Davis Clark Griswald: James and Kristin Walti Anything Goes: Seb & Carol Axtman Grand Prize: Pat & Shavonne Mitchell

Committee Reports:

No reports from Canal, Architectural, Website, and Parks.

Social: a winter social flyer will be created including RSVPs.

New Business

Stop signs have been placed at Skerrols and Port Charlotte & Scherrols and Caol-lla Court.

Told of Jon

Next meeting is scheduled for February 8th.

Meeting adjourned Submitted by Todd Bowman MGHOA Secretary